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Water Boards 

Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

August 2, 2019 

Mr. Christopher Cannon CERTIFIED MAIL 
Port of Los Angeles RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
City of Los Angeles, Harbor Department CLAIM NO. 7018 2290 0001 8905 2671 
425 South Palos Verdes Street 
San Pedro, CA 90731 

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS FOR IN-SITU GROUNDWATER REMEDIATION AND 
GROUNDWATER RE-INJECTION - FORMER ROEHL DISPOSAL CORPORATION 
SITE, 131 NORTH MARINE AVENUE, WILMINGTON, CALIFORNIA 90744 (FILE NO. 
14-133, ORDER NO. R4-2014-0187, SERIES NO. 015, MONITORING AND 
REPORTING PROGRAM NO. Cl-10113, GLOBAL ID WDR100020260) 

Dear Mr. Cannon: 

On May 18, 2015, the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional 
Water Board) authorized the injection of materials under General Waste Discharge 
Requirements Order No. R4-2014-0187, General Waste Discharge Requirements for In­
Situ Groundwater Remediation and Groundwater Re-Injection (General WDRs), at the 
site referenced above. The authorized discharge was implemented under a June 201O, 
Corrective Measures Study Workplan approved by the Department of Toxic Substances 
Control (DTSC) in 2011. 

On February 28, 2019, you requested termination of coverage under the General WDR 
because the reductive dechlorination pilot test using emulsified vegetable oil (EVO) was 
completed in October 2015, and quarterly monitoring has continued since then . 
Additional EVO injection is not planned. Therefore, the General WDR is no longer 
needed. Coverage under General WDR Order No. R4-2014-0187 is hereby terminated 
except for enforcement purposes. 
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Mr. Christopher Cannon - 2 -
Port of Los Angeles 

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Mr. Peter Raftery at (213) 
620-6156 (Peter.Raftery@waterboards.ca.gov), or the Chief of the Groundwater 
Permitting Unit, Dr. Eric Wu at (213) 576-6683 (Eric.Wu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 

Renee Purdy 
Executive Officer 

cc: Neil Irish, SGI/Apex 
Shahid Mahmood, DTSC 
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